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Cudgegong Learning 

Community 

COMING EVENTS 

• 7 - 10 December Year 12 

major works exhibition at 

Mudgee Arts Precinct 

• 9 December whole school  

Presentation Assembly at 

AREC 5.45pm for 6pm start 

• 13 December Year 12 

Graduation Assembly at 

AREC (limit 2 guests, fully 

vaccinated) 11am to 1pm 

• 15 December  Year 12 Formal 

at Parklands, 7pm, all 

attendees must be fully 

vaccinated. 

• Thursday 16 December last 

day for students 

• Tuesday 1 February 2022 

Years 7, 11 and 12 return 

• Wednesday 2 February 2022 

Years 8, 9 and 10 return 
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Principal’s Message 

 

Rainbow 

Beware! Understatement ahead. 

This year has had more than its share of disruption. As the thirteenth 

and final year of schooling for our HSC Class of 2021, they have been 

through the remote learning phase – twice. They have had to forgo the 

“normal” set of events that have marked the right-of-passage departure 

of those cohorts that have gone before them, including the Class of 

2020. 

No roadside collections in Term 3 for their chosen charity. 

No students versus staff soccer game. 

No whole-school graduation assembly. 

HSC examinations pushed out to the point where they were not 

completed until last Friday. 

No HSC results until the middle of January! 

But! 

Rainbow Day DID go ahead on Wednesday 8 December. 

Rainbow Day is in its 20
th
 iteration this year, having begun in 2002, and 

is very much a Mudgee High cultural institution. This year’s departing 

HSC class was able to run stalls and entertain Year 6 students from 

our primary partner schools – Cudgegong Valley PS and Mudgee PS – 

and later students from Mudgee High’s Years 7 to 11. The weather 

promised to put the RAIN back into 

rainbow, but alternative lodgings for 

the event were found beneath the 

covered areas comprising F Block and 

the Gymnasium. 

The stalls were exceedingly popular. 

Year 12 raised over $2800 for their 

charity; Mudgee hospital. 

There may have been no roadside 

collections and a limited number of 

opportunities to get out there and do 

community good, but good Year 12 did 

do. The final figure will be announced 

next week. 
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Next  P&C meeting  

 Monday 28 February 

7pm via Zoom.  

Contact the school for 
meeting details         

All welcome. 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/mudgeehighschool/


A huge thanks to the staff at our partner primary schools who braved the elements to allow their 

charges to be part of this worthwhile event. Thanks too to all of the students and staff at Mudgee 

High who engaged with the event and contributed to a worthy cause. A really big thanks to our 

departing Year 12s who were prepared to keep Rainbow Day alive and, of course, Mr Andrew 

Laurie, Year 12 Year Adviser, who has been a blur for days; chasing, organising, checking and 

generally overseeing this event from start to finish. 

Mudgee High; doing things well. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 



From the Office… 

Positions available 

Mudgee High School is seeking casual School Administrative Officers. 

We are looking for interested administrative staff to be placed on our casual relief list.  

The position will be on call when there are staff absences. Ideally you will need to have 

administrative experience, however, training can be provided.  

Successful applicants will need to be energetic, self-directed, prepared to work as part of a 

team, and possess some computer and general office skills.  

School work requires applicants be screened for suitability with the NSW Department of 

Education, and possess a NSW Working With Children Check (WWCC) before commencing 

employment. There are also a small number of online mandatory training sessions that need to 

be completed to remain employed.  

If this type of work is something you are qualified and/or interested in pursuing, you can send a 

CV expressing your interest to Selina Foreman at: 

Selina.foreman@det.nsw.edu.au 

Alternatively, you can call the school on 6372 1533 to organise a time to come in for a face-to-

face discussion about the role. 

House Championship Tally 

 

 

Cunningham  

217 728 

 

 

Blaxland 

213 969 

 

 

Lawson 

204 610 

 

 

Wentworth 

199 032 

Farewell 

A fond farewell to Margaret Reid who is leaving after 28 years of 

service in the front office. 

All the best for a long and happy retirement. 

mailto:Selina.foreman@det.nsw.edu.au


Week 9 Term 4 P&C awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phoebe Warton 

Year 7 

For her fantastic effort in all that she 

does at school. 

Liam Standen 

Year 8 

For being exceptionally courteous 

and polite to everyone. 

Rhys Faulkner 

Year 9 

For always being safe, respectful and 

responsible. 

Rebekah Lowe 

Year 10 

For her pleasing report across all Key 

Learning Areas. 

Cooper Lewis 

Year 11 

For being safe, respectful and 

responsible, and settling in well. 

 

Year 12 

 



Link students beautify the senior area 

Thank you to Bunnings and Petries Mitre 10 for supporting Mudgee High School and the Link 

students through the supply of plants, tools, hats, gloves and vouchers, so that we could make 

the senior area of the school look beautiful. 

Week 1 - Planning with Mr Dal Forno and Mrs Toohey. Thank you both for your guidance and 

expertise with landscaping and native plants. 

Week 2 - Mr Boller joined us for the first "hands on" part of the project. Very impressive day and 

everyone worked really hard, with great outcomes and excitement for what is to come in weeks 3 

and 4. 

Great work students, and how exciting it will be for some of you to enjoy that area in 2022. 

Students involved on 2 December were Olivia Hopson, Chevelle McCrohon, Shellie O'Malveney, 

Angeleca Flaherty, Liam Kerney and John Douglas. 



Canteen volunteers needed 

Mudgee High School canteen provides healthy food for students and staff. 

The canteen is managed by the P&C and all profits are used to fund school improvements and 

initiatives.   

The canteen relies on assistance from volunteers to help with food preparation. 

If you would like to volunteer some of your time, please contact the Canteen Manager, Michelle, 

on 0407 131 950 or Mr Holleman at carl.holleman@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Any amount of time you can spare to be available would be greatly appreciated. 
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Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


